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October 16, 2020
Re: Proposed discontinuation of County Maintenance of portion of Walton Lane

At the October 6, 2020, Marshall County Fiscal Court Regular meeting, the Fiscal Court
appointed road viewers in response to a petition to discontinue a portion of Walton Lane.

Advertisement for a Public Hearing was placed in the October 27, 2020, issue of the Marshall
County Tribune-Courier Journal. The Public Hearing is to receive comments either for or
against the County discontinuing County Road Maintenance 575 feet from the end of Walton
Lane towards US-Hwy 641. Notice for the hearing was also posted at the following locations:
Marshall County Courthouse, at the end of Walton Lane, and 2 other various sections of Walton
Lane.

County Road Superintendent Roy Wadkins and appointed road viewers Brad Warning and
Andrew Lepisto all viewed the road. During onsite inspections between October 6, 2020, and
October 15, 2020, the following observations were made: Walton Lane is located 1.15 miles
Northeast of US-Hwy 68. The road is approximately 0.75 miles (3,960 feet) in length, 18 feet in
width from what the County would continue to maintain and 11 feet in width of the portion
being proposed to be discontinued. Walton Lane begins from US-Hwy 641 and terminates in a
dead end. Walton Lane is made of bituminous surface material and the section that is being
proposed to take out of the County Road Maintenance System is in very poor condition.

Based on the information presented and the observations made during the inspections, we
would recommend the discontinuation of County Road Maintenance of Walton Lane beginning
approximately 575 feet from the end of the lane traveling towards US-Hwy 641. We do not

believe this would cause any hardships or inconvenience to any properties directly affected.

Respectfully Submitted,
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Road Superintendent



